## SRI SANKARA ARTS AND SCIENCE COLLEGE

## **ENATHUR, KANCHIPURAM**

## Minutes of Extra-Curricular Committee Meeting held on 18/12/2017

The 2<sup>nd</sup> meeting of Extra-Curricular Activity Committee for the Academic Year 2017-18 was held on 18/12/2017 under the chairmanship of **Dr. K. R. Venkatesan**, Principal of the College at Bharathwajar Seminar Hall at 2 PM.

The following Members are present in the Meeting:

- 1. Dr. K. R. Venkatesan, Principal Chairman
- 2. Dr. L. Rajesh, HoD / Computer Applications Convenor
- 3. Mr. M. Arunkumar, Dept. of Computer Applications Member
- 4. Mr. E. Praveen Kumar, Dept. of MicroBiology Member
- 5. Mrs. P.Banupriya, Dept. of English Member
- 6. Mr. P. Balaji, Dept. of Commerce Member
- 7. Mr. E. Manigandan, Dept. of Computer Science Member

Extra-Curricular Activities Committee Meeting begins auspiciously with the prayer song.

**Dr. L. Rajesh**, Convenor of the Extra-Curricular committee welcomed the Members through his Welcome Address Speech. He listed the activities achieved and carried out during the odd Semester of this Academic year 2016-17. He informed the members that 28 planned activities starting from Drug Awareness Rally, National Leaders Birthday Celebrations, Temple service, Exhibition for First year Students, Seminar on Sanitation & Hygiene etc., has been organized successfully. He invited Dr. K. R. Venkatesan, Principal of the College to deliver the Presidential Address.

During his Presidential Address, The Principal, **Dr. K. R. Venkatesan** Congratulates and appreciates the Extra-Curricular committee members for successfully conducting the notable events in the odd semester involving student volunteers across the Departments. He offered his suggestions to organize, Temple service programme in Kanchi Kamatchi Amman Temple, to conduct Seven Days Special Camp at Enathur, Nallur, Gowri Amman Pet and Chettiyar Pettai Villages, to organize Awareness Program on Prevention of Alcoholism and Drug Abuse. He also instructed the members to plan for a Grand Republic Day Celebrations.

**Mr. M. ArunKumar** thanked the beloved Principal for his guidance and for valuable suggestion to improve the functioning of the Extra-curricular committee. On behalf of the Extra-Curricular Committee members, he assured the Principal Sir that collective effort will be made to stage all the events as instructed by the Principal. He also highlights the glimpses of all the events organized during the odd semester of this Academic Year.

**Mr. E. Manigandan**, proposed the Vote of Thanks for the 2<sup>nd</sup> Meeting of Extra-curricular Committee for the Academic Year 2017-18.

Extra-Curricular Activity Committee Meeting concludes with National Anthem.

Convenor

Chairman